Newsletter 7th July 2023



In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Hujjat Primary School Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR

e: <u>office@hujjatprimary.org</u> w: <u>www.hujjatprimary.org</u>

t: 020 8189 9730

Message from the Acting Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers

It has been a short, yet busy week and the children have enjoyed their learning: EYFS classes have been consolidating their understanding of early mathematics; Year 1 have been busy learning about instructional writing by making healthy salads and Year 2 have enjoyed a Forest School experience!

Please take some time to complete a parent survey using the link below; this will help us to build on our strengths and make further improvements, whereby our children continue to thrive.

https://forms.gle/MeXYZYejYtjHedk37

In addition to this, please find attached information about our wraparound care provision (both breakfast and afterschool club) from September 2023. We are delighted to introduce **Clubs Complete**, an external provider, as we grow in numbers.

We are very much looking forward to Sports Day next week. The schoolhouse colours are:

LA- Lady Fatimah (Green); LK- Lady Khadijah (Red); LM- Lady Maryam (Blue); LA- Lady Asiyah (Yellow) To locate your child's house, simply log in to Arbor to access their profile; the house information is below the *Form* and *Year* section, as shown below.

Please do not hesitate to contact the School Office, should you have any queries.

Wishing you all a blessed weekend,

Mrs Saad

Acting Headteacher

Polite Reminders

We kindly ask parents to please keep an eye on their little ones and avoid letting them play with the EYFS equipment during pick-up time. This will help us ensure the equipment is safe for children to use.

Thanks so much for your support in this matter.

As the weather becomes warmer, parents are advised their children wear the appropriate summer uniform so that they are comfortable; please also remind children to bring their refillable water bottles and sun hats to school.

Should your child need to wear sun cream, please apply this from home in the mornings.

It is imperative that parents book their child into Breakfast Club / After School Club in order for the school to have adequate staffing in place. Thank you for your support in this matter.

Parents are reminded to please pack a **healthy snack of fruit or vegetables** for children on days they have an after-school activity.

Sports Day Reminder

This year our Sports Day is on **Tuesday 18th July in the school MUGA**, therefore, there will be no parking on site. There will be a variety of events such as sprints, obstacle, and Hula Hoop races, as well as games like target throwing and bean bag catching.



Children are requested to come wearing a T-shirt in their house colour. If your child does not have a T-shirt in their house colour, they should come wearing their school polo shirt and we will provide them with a coloured sticker. Kindly ensure children have a refillable water bottle and wear hats and sun cream depending on the weather.

Parents are invited to join us, and cheer so please diarise referring to the schedule below:

Reception classes: 9.15am-10.00am Year 1 classes: 10.15am-11.00am Year 2 classes: 11.15am-12.15pm

Parents are requested to arrive on time and leave as soon as their child/ children's events have finished, allowing year groups to join in.

Please note: only for personal viewing and should not be shared on social media.

If we are faced with adverse weather, the activities will be moved to the school hall, in which case, unfortunately, the event will only be for HPS staff and children.

Message from FoHPS

It was lovely to see some of you at the coffee morning this week. We will InshAllah plan to have these once every half term - at times with specific talks from health professionals and/ or anything relevant for parents.

Please do get in touch if you would like to share your experiences/ talents with parents.

friendsofhujjat@gmail.com



Dates for Your Diary	
HPS Transition Day (In school)	Monday 10 th July
Parent Forum (in school) An opportunity to meet with the HT and Faith Advisor	Wednesday 12 th July 2:30 – 3:15 pm
Year 1 Trip to the Welsh Harp Reservoir New date	Thursday 13 th July
End of Year Reports shared with Parents. EYFS (via email); Y1 and Y2 (via Google Classroom) More information to follow	Friday 14 th July
Sports Day	Tuesday 18 th July
Celebration of Learning	Wednesday 19 th July 3.00-3.30 pm Thursday 20 th July 3.00-3.30 pm
Last Day of term No Wrap Around Care on the last day of term	Friday 21st July (school finishes for pupils at 1.30pm)